Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the I/O Division of the NZ Psychological Society, Hamilton, 23rd August, 2007
Present:
Members:

Frank O’Connor (Chair)
franko@rap.net.nz
Paul Dumble


dumble@xtra.co.nz
Stuart Carr


S.C.Carr@massey.ac.nz
Michael O’Driscoll

m.odriscoll@waikato.ac.nz
Ishbel McWha


I.McWha@massey.ac.nz
Visiting Affiliate Members:

Draga Jevtic  


d.jevtic@harcourt-au.com  (Australia)
Bremi Renée


bremi.renee@bluewin.ch    (Switzerland)

Non-members:

Margaret McNally

s.m.mcnally@xtra.co.nz
Helen Horn


Helen.horn@nzdf.mil.nz
Emmett Gracie

emmett.gracie@nzdf.mil.nz
Jay McLean


jay.mclean@nzdf.mil.nz
Trish Evers


eversp@waikatodhb.govt.nz
Brenda Lobb


b.lobb@auckland.ac.nz
Alana MacDonald

alana.macdonald@nzdf.mil.nz
Alexandrina Boylova

alexandrina.boylova@nzdf.mil.nz
Eric Fraser


eric.fraser@nzdf.mil.nz
Kim Ballantyne

kimerley.ballantyne@nzdf.mil.nz
Jim Bathurst


idic@pareadice.net.nz
Apologies: none?
Frank opened the meeting at 4 pm., welcomed everyone and noted that he had attempted to email minutes of the previous meeting to members. There was some concern that email problems may have prevented their dissemination. A list was circulated to record attendance at the present meeting.
Item: Acknowledgement of work for/by the division.
Frank acknowledged work done by regional groups, as follows: Stewart Forsyth and the team in Auckland, whose activities including meetings (some in conjunction with HRINZ) and Continuing Professional Development initiatives have generated extra income; Keith McGregor in Wellington, assisted by Lorraine) and John Eatwell in Christchurch. Acknowledgement was also made of io.net.nz, administered by Bernie Frey and hosted by Massey University.

Item: An I/O Psychology scope
Frank proposed and initiated a discussion of whether we need or want our own scope of practice for I/O Psychology. Several member and non-member delegates contributed to the debate. It was pointed out that the General scope differs very little from the vocational scopes. It was noted that the HPCA protects the public, rather than I/O psychologists’ ‘patch’. The suggestion was made that a job description to assist the Society in judging cases of complaint would be useful. It was suggested that the HRINZ competencies list might be helpful in constructing such a job description. It was suggested by Mike O’Driscoll (I think) that the Code of Ethics is the protective device but there was discussion about whether it is very helpful for I/O psychology cases. Frank noted that I/O psychology differs from the other scopes in that we are accountable to an organisation rather than an individual, which may introduce multiple layers and levels of responsibility, which may not always be acknowledged, understood or clarified between parties when work is undertaken.
Item: Continuing Professional Development in I/O psychology.

Frank raised the issue of continuing professional development (CPD) for practitioners. The meeting generally agreed this was a good idea. It was mentioned that the Auckland SIG had recently held a successful and well attended CPD session

Item: Institute rather than Division.

There was a brief discussion of whether we wanted to change the Division to an Institute. Frank noted that this would incur a substantial rise in fees to members. It was generally agreed that there was little benefit in such a change.

Item: Officers

There were no nominations or volunteers for officers of the Division. Frank agreed to carry on, noting that the increasing activity of the regional SIGs was the most important activity of the Division and that members should be invited to participate (through I/O Net) as matters arose. Mike O’Driscoll accepted the role of coordinating CPD matters with national office; regional SIGs are expected to continue with their growing programmes.
The meeting closed at 5 pm.

